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FOOTHILL COLLEGE

Basic Skills Workgroup

Minutes
Date: November  9th, 2016

Time: 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.

Rm. 4402
Tri-Chairs:

Maureen Mccarthy

Teresa Zwack

Lori Silverman


Members: 

Kerry Bahadur 

Matthew Low

San Lu

Valerie Fong

Katie Ha


Voltaire Villanueva



Allison Herman

Elaine Kuo

Eric Reed



Sam White

Tilly Wu


Sarah Munoz

Justin Schultz

Susie Huerta



Jiin Liang

Angel Tzeng





Ex-Officio: 

Andrew Lamanque

Agenda:

 
 
	Time
	Topic
	Discussion

	1:30 – 1:40 PM
	Review and Approve Minutes 
	

	1:40 – 1:55 PM
	Funding for Math Summer Bridge placement test proctors ($600)
	Eric Reed

	1:55 – 2:10 PM
	Funding for portion of fulltime placement test proctor for June – September 
	Eric Reed

	2:10 – 2:40 PM
	English 209
	Allison Herman

	2:40 – 2:50 PM
	Report back from IR about students attempting Math 220 and Math 105 for a third time
	Angel Tzeng

	2:50 – 3:00 PM
	Questions/Concerns/Announcements
	


Present: Kerry Bahadur, Eric Reed, Teresa Zwack, Lori Silverman, Maureen Mccarthy, Matthew Low, Tilly Wu, Allison Hermon, Justin Schultz 
Topics:
1. The minutes from the November 9th meeting were approved.

2. Basic Skills funding will be used to pay placement test proctors for the placement tests given for Math Summer Bridge.

3. Basic Skills cannot fund a portion of a full time placement test proctor. This expense would be hard to justify for Basic Skills funding and doesn’t align with the goals of the workgroup.

4. Many program already exist in English department to increase success in English 209 population. We need to reflect on how the basic skills work group can support these programs. The workgroup could fund a professional development for English 209 instructors. Since basic skills is part of the equity plan, this can be organized through equity. Allison will discuss the professional development with the English department and communicate with Justin. The English department will keep the work group informed and will let us know if they need any resources and/or help from the work group.
5. We have permission from marketing to email students who are repeating Math 220 or Math 105 for the third time. A list of such students for this quarter was provided and their instructors were contacted by the STEM Center. Ten students were contacted and four now have scheduled one-on-one tutoring for the rest of the quarter. 

In future, we want to contact students that are not passing at the end of the quarter and get them set-up with resources for the beginning of the next quarter as we did last year with Math 105. Angle will get a list of possible students to the STEM Center during the break and Jiin will reach out to them before the start of the next quarter. 
6. Book vouchers are being provided by Equity for students in Math 220 and English 209 for students that demonstrate financial need. Many students do not take advantage of book voucher programs. This has been demonstrated in FYE, the Summer Bridge programs and is also happening in this program. New ways to distribute the textbooks or vouchers need to be explored to increase student use of the program. Early distribution is key. 
7. Next quarter the workgroup will meeting once a month from 2 to 3:30 pm on a Wednesday that PaRC does not meet. 
Next Meeting:  January 22nd, 2 – 3:30 pm
(All agendas and minutes will be archived online through the President’s Office.)


